

STATE OF ILLINOIS HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

525 WEST JEFFERSON ST. • SPRINGFIELD, ILLINOIS 62761 •(217) 782-3516 FAX: (217) 785-4111

January 7, 2019

Ajay Pathak, President OSF Healthcare St. Anthony's Health Center One Saint Anthony Way Alton, Illinois 62002

Re: 77 ILAC 1130.570 – Validity of Exemption and Reporting Requirements

Exemption: #E-047-18 – OSF Healthcare St. Anthony's Health Center

Dear Mr. Pathak:

This is to acknowledge receipt of your notice of the completion of the exemption referenced above. Our records will be updated to show that the discontinuation of the 20-bed obstetric category of service was completed on October 30, 2018 the date the discontinuation was approved by the State Board.

Should you have any questions or concerns please contact Mike Constantino or George Roate of my staff at Mike.Constantino@illinois.gov or George.Roate@illinois.gov or 217.782.3516.

Sincerely,

Courtney Avery Administrator

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board